GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD **GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124**

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

> February 12, 1973 School Basement

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members, Charles Birkle, and three visitors were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. The treasurer's report of January 31, 1973 shows \$782.06 in the General Fund, \$2,857.94, Street Fund; \$2030.53, in CCIF fund. All funds in checking total #5,670.53. The CCIF fund also has 2 certificate of deposit totaling \$6,000.00. Our Federal Revenue Sharing Fund is \$3,625.00.

After the County Health Officier has warned persons about sewage leakage in the meter bexes and no action has been taken by the property owner, the board feels a registered leter should be sent to the property owner demanding the situation be corrected, or the water service will be turned off.

Seibert Dodge reported litter and rats around the auction barn. Robert Gibsonis to see the situation improved.

Donald Uhl is to have rock placed at the end of Harrison Street making the right of way passabile.

Robert Gibson reported that Bob Elliott of Midwest Engineers has our sewer report ready and will be presented to the board on February 13, 1973, at Robert Gibson's home. A general town meeting on the sewage subject will be called probably before the next regularly schedüled town board meeting.

Rebert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary E. Jacobi Clerk-Treasurer

ENWID JUE

Premident